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Vern Branch, Program Chairman of the Day, introduced our own Earl
Osborn who gave a most interesting talk on baseball, a profile on Earl
Osborn. Earl related impressions of the SF Giant Spring Training

from his recent visit to Casa Grande Arizona and saw them hard at

it. Earl admits being a sprots-nut, confirmed publicly by wife Jo.
His lifetime interest and active participation in sports was over-
whelming. It took a ton of emnergy and that's for sure! His 1979
ratings are a matter of record.

Fines: Art McCaffrey "misplaced" his badge. It showed up mysteriously
at the Head Table.

Guest: Richard Pelligrini of Chuck Reichel.

Someone did a first class job on the new Bulletin format-congratuls
ations to whoever. All hands should review and corrections reported
to Fran or Bruno-final printing is not far off.

Tom Roscoe's Night in Windsor was an outstanding success. Another
plus for you, Tom! Rt a

Ladies day May 8 will be a big one and if you plan. to bring the
Lady-of-your-choice be certain and sign up-next Tuesday. Ken
Gonsalves will be overall worryman for this big event. §2.50 will
cover the cost of your guest, due § payable next Tuesday.

Interclub-Waldo announced another. trip to Lake County:
Depart 5:30 A.M., Thursday May 3, from the Federated Church.
Breakfast in Lakeport, Lunch at Konacti
Golf Morning § afternoon. A second car will depart at 10:30 to
catch lunch & afternoon golf only.

Another Interclub-Sonomna, Tuesday evening Call Ernie Biosotti

to sign up or attend lunch and watch for the sign up sheets on
Tuesday,

Official nominations for new officers stand as reproted in last
weeks Bulletin, Election will be this Tuesday.
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True to Kiwanis tradition no one gets the word. So last weeks
program honoring the fairer sex and observing Mothers' Day was chaired
by Ken Gonsalves and featured some outstanding instrumental and vocal
talent from Rio Lindo Academy and some sage advice on marital relations
from our own Reverend Bill. The program ran a bit long (1:50) but wag
so worthwhile that not a soul left until the conclusion. The announced
Program, Terry Stringfellow and the cake decorating lady, will be pre-
sented at a later date.

The unseasonal rain last Sunday failed to dampen the spirit of
the golfers and friends at the big tournament and chicken-Q. Seemed
as though everyone won some kind of a prize. Bill, Glen, Waldo, Fran,
Bruno, Jim, Walt, Ken, Ken, Dick, Frank, etc. etc deserve a big hand
for their efforts in putting on this outstanding event-A good time was
had by all. : ’

V.P. Bob reported that the bottom line on last months pancake
breakfast was $2500.00. Congratulations to all.

On Thursday 5/10 Pres. Bruno and interclub chairman Walt led a
group to Santa Rosa for an interclub and to greet our Calnevha Governor,
It was a quickie deal but as usual Healdsburg was well represented.

While on the subject of interclubs-Sonoma will be here this week
let's show them a good time. Our visit to Sonoma is always one of the
best of the year,.

Coming Events- ~ : ]

5/19-Kiwanis Chicken-Q at the wine.fest. Pres. Bruno has bought
a % of a ton of chicken legs and will call on members to help with the
event. Answer the Call. Surprise!!! No tickets to sell.

5/24-Kiwanis Mounted (Bicycle ) Drill Team in the Big Future
Farmers Fair Parade. Details to be announced. Save the date and plan
to participate. It is tons of fun.

5/24-26-Kiwanis Gold Fish Booth at FFF. Work schedule will be
published soon. Be sure to fulfill your assignment.

This weeks program will be chaired by Waldo, who has arranged for an
update on the Warm Springs Dam.

On the 23rd Ken will have a group of FFA members put on the program,
and on the 30th Woody will introduce a speaker who will talk on home
hospice. ol

BUILDER EDITOR FOR MAY § JUNE IS GARRY .ROSENBERG, {433~2963€E§33-3535)
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Last week Program Chairman Waldo Iversen introduced Jim Anders who is

with the Corp of Engineers and heads the teanm in charge of planning

the recreation facilities at Warm Springs Dam. From what Jim told , ;
us the area once completed will provide for campers, picnicers,

hikers, horseback riders, bird watchers, dirt bike riders, four-

wheelers, nature lovers, swimmers, fisherman, sailers, rowers,

canoists, motor boaters, water skiers, etc. etc. Milt Brandt "Mr.

Warm Springs Dam" was also a guest. It's always good to see Milt.

Guests included Scott and Todd from the Key Club and four members of
the Sonoma Kiwanis Club who came over for one of their rare Inter-
clubs. We were honored to have themn.

Members who have not paid for their Golf Raffle Tickets please send
$10 or more to Bud Christiansen. - .

Fran officiated at the induction of new member Lindsay Wurlitzer.
Lindsay heads the Local PCC Office. He and wife Paula have been
in Healdsburg six months and like what they see. Lindsays sponsor
is Ken,

This weeks program will be oriented toward our Fair next week-end.
Ken has invited Fair Board President Dave McCrystle DVM to be our
speaker. The club is deeply involved in the fair so this program is
timely. Our activities will begin with the relay race for Windsor,
Geyserville and Healdsburg Jr. Hi Runners. The race starts at 5:15
P.M. Thursday May 24 at the Elementary School and ends with Hot |
Dogs in the Plaza. Chairman Tom has the event well planned and |
asks for volunteers to help with the awards etc. in the Plaza about i
5:30., If you are not riding a decorated bike in the Parade plan !
to be there to help Tom. Members of the Mounted Drill team will {
meet at Walts prior to the Parade for instructions, practice and
refreshments. The team is reported to have perfected some intricate 4
new maneuvers and should bring home another trophy. b

The work schedule for the Fish Booth was distributed. If you can't /
fulfill your assignment get a replacement. This is a big momney maker e |
for the club and tons of fun for those who participate. The only H
ones who really don't enjoy the whole affair are the fish.

A report will be made on the Chicken-Q at the Wine Fest. Word has
it that a good time was had by _all except the Chickens.

—~  On the 29th Woody will host a program explaining Home Hospise.
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The future program on Cake Decorating will feature Terry Stringfellow —
himself and not some Lady interloper as previously announced.
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Last week chairman Ken introduced Dr. Dave McCrystle, President of
the Healdsburg Future Farmers Country Fair. Dave gave a very
enlightening talk on the activities, goals and accomplishments of
this very worthwhile event. It is ons of-the highlights of the year
in Healdsburg. Dave and his hard working board are to be
congratulated on their continued success in providing such an
outstanding activity for the youth of the area.

President Bruno reported on the success of the Chicken-Q at the
Wine Fest. Over 690 chicken legs were served with a net profit of
$302.00. A much higher profit will be realized next year when we
are able to prepare in advance for the crowd. The hard working
comnittee was not able to keep up with the demand.

Club activities in connection with the fair last weekend went well.
This is a community event that the club really gets behind. The
Junior High relay race thursday evening was well received. Thanks
to Tom and his helpers for their efforts. The highlight of the
twilight parade on Thursday was again Walt and his Bike Drill Team.
The whole community lives from year to year to see this outstanding
group go through their precise routines. Again the goldfish

booth was a financial success and lots of fun for those members who
maned the booth. Our citizenship award presented annually to the
outstanding exhibitor at the fair is one of the most sought after
awvards. Kiwanis is really involved with youth and the fair.

Cur singing at last weeks meeting featured "Waltzing Matilda" but
cur vocalists did much better with '"Home on the RangeV

This week Woody Frémpton will‘bring us a prdgram on Home Hospice.

On June 2, Paul Dix has arranged what he says will be an outstanding
program featuring an outstanding county official.




